
 

  

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

  

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee  

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Fire Training Center Modernization Project in fiscal year 2026. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Cosumnes Community Services District 

located at 8820 Elk Grove Blvd, Elk Grove, CA, 95624. The funding would be used to 

modernize the William Perry Schulze Fire Training Facility, a 25 year-old modular building that 

is at the end of its lifecycle, to a permanent building structure that will house training and 

education services for regional fire training serving all of south Sacramento County and beyond. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will increase the economic 

opportunity in the region while supporting a stronger more resilient community. It will increase 

the effectiveness and preparedness of emergency response in the region. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

USC 5305(a)(2).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Doris Matsui  

Member of Congress 

 

 


